BOARD OF HEALTH
Medway, Massachusetts

January 25, 2010
Members Present: 
Robert Collum, Chairman

Mike Heavey, Clerk

Kathleen McCarthly, Member

William Fisher, Health Agent





Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant

Appointment:  Barbara St. Andre, Town Council



6:45PM



Weston & Sampson Engineering



7:30PM

Guest

Suzanne Kennedy

Mr. Collum called the meeting to order at 6:35 PM.
Mrs. McCarthy motioned to approve the minutes from January 11, 2010. 2nd by Mr.Heavey All in Favor

265 Village Street:  Mr. Fisher stated the septic plan needs to be redone due to it does not meet the qualifications for the grade.
Coffee Sensations:  Mr. Fisher informed the board the sprinkler system pipe broke at Coffee Sensations and a professional cleaning company was hired to clean up the damage.  He stated he ordered the coffee shop not to do business until inspected by the Board of Health.  Mr. Fisher did inspect the establishment on Friday night and the coffee shop was granted permission to open on Saturday per request of owner.
H1NI Virus:  Mr. Fisher informed the board 1688 doses of the vaccine have been given so far. The Department of Public Health is expecting a 3rd wave in the spring. There are approximately 4,000 doses remaining.

28 Jayar Road: John’s Auto Body Shop wants to have a spray booth installed at their facility and is looking for a permit. This does not fall under the Board of Health or D.E.P. direction for permitting.

Mr. Fisher informed the board a complaint came in regarding a septic odor up on Fisher Street. Mr. Fisher went to investigate odor and take samples to submit to CRPC for testing.

Mr. Fisher informed the board a meeting will be held on Friday, January 29, 2010 regarding the regionalization of boards of health. The study was done by GSI Research & Training Institute. Recommendations will be revealed at that meeting.

Barbara St. Andre, Town Council Appt
6:45PM
The board members requested Ms. St Andre’s presence for clarification on some questions they have.  Firstly, who does the Health Agent directly report too?  Ms. St. Andre stated the health agent reports directly to Suzanne Kennedy, Town Administrator. He and staff work for the Board of Health through the town administrator. All assignments are done through the town administrator. Mrs. McCarthy asked Suzanne if the board members needed permission from her or the Selectmen to speak to the press. Suzanne Kennedy stated to Mrs. McCarthy the board members have the freedom of speech to talk to whomever they want to however there is a communication policy for all staff personnel. Mrs. Kennedy was asked by Mrs. McCarthy if the health agent was requested to assist in a revision of a regulation was her permission needed. Ms. St Andre stated not so much permission would be needed but for the Town Administrator to be notified the board is revising a regulation and is requesting the assistance of the health agent.  Mrs. Kennedy stated there is a Board of Selectmen’s meeting on the 15th of March and attendance of the board of health may be requested.
Weston & Sampson – 7:30PM:  Mr. Richards, Engineer appeared before the board to present his findings of the audit that was done on the landfill. He stated on the general operations of the landfill were overall fine. The fees were slightly lower than other surrounding towns, the annual tonnage amounts were average and we have a very high recycling percentage of 52%. He also stated the transfer station was not permitted to accept MSW by the DEP.
Jim Palladino, CIPC Chairman:  Suzanne Kennedy invited Mr. Palladino into the board of health meeting to discuss the capping of the landfill issue. Mr. Collum stated the landfill was surrounded by Cassidy’s Farm and wetlands. The landfill is approximately 7 acres. Mr. Palladino stated the landfill may have to be moved to another location or it is possible to put a facility back on top of the capping. A cost of $125,000 - $185,000 per acre was guesstimated just to cap before engineering costs which would roughly cost an additional 10% to 12%. Mr. Palladino also stated there could be other alternative methods such as tarring, clay, liner etc to capping of the landfill. Mr. Palladino suggested putting a plan together for the capping over a period of time. Mrs. Kennedy suggested an engineering study be done for information to put the plan together. Mr. Richards stated he could write up a regulation guideline to provide the cost of services with a general time line.
Permits and abatements were signed. 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:00PM.
Next meeting scheduled for February 8, 2010 in the conference room on the first floor.
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur
Administrative Assistant

